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Chair Mortazavi called the meeting to order at 4:00 p.m. on Tuesday, August 29, 2006,

in Nelson Hall East, Room 102 (Goodwin Forum).

Members Present:  Backues, Bliven, Brandenburg, Butler, Cheyne, Dunk, Fulgham, Haag, Henkel, Holschuh, Kornreich, Larson, MacConnie, Marshall, Mortazavi, Moyer, Paynton, Powell, Rawal, Riordan, Roberts, Sanford, Schwetman, Shellhase, Snow, Thobaben, Van Duzer, Vellanoweth, Virnoche, Vrem, Wieand, Woodstra. 

Members Absent:  Coffey, Gunsalus, Meiggs, Richmond, Yarnall.
Guests:  Suzanne Burcell, Jená Burges, Adrienne Colegrove-Raymond, Hillary Dashiell, Mary Fischer, Susan Higgins, Nancy Hurlbut, Anna Kircher, Colleen Mullery, Wayne Perryman, Noelle Perlmutter, Sharon Tuttle, Joan Van Duzer.

Approval of Minutes from the Meeting of May 9, 2006
M/S/P (Paynton/Fulgham) to approve the minutes as corrected, with 4 Abstentions.
Reports, Announcements, and Communications of the Chair

There will be a discussion on distance education at HSU on Friday, September 8, noon-3 p.m., in the UC Banquet Room.

The Senate Executive Committee has selected Sondra Schwetman to chair the Student Affairs Committee.  Congratulations were offered.
Chair Mortazavi reminded all senators that Senate meetings will begin at 4 p.m. sharp.
Senator Fulgham requested a question of personal privilege to announce that the Department of Rangeland Resources and Wildland Soils has 100% faculty representation on the Academic Senate.

Introductions were made around the table.
Reports of Standing Committees, Statewide Senators, and Ex-officio members
There were no reports.
1.
Approval of Draft Academic Calendar 2007/2008 
M/S (Fulgham/Larson) to approve the Draft Academic Calendar 2007/2008.
The calendar for 2007/2008 has some unusual features.  The official start of the semester is on Friday, August 17; this is the earliest day the semester can begin.  The convocation is scheduled to occur on Thursday, August 16; this will be a voluntary day for faculty.  There may be other activities that occur on August 16; they are still to be determined.  The calendar includes the legislated observation of Veteran’s Day.  It also necessitates that staff take a personal vacation day between Christmas and New Year’s Day, because the campus is traditionally closed during that time.

Discussion:

How will academic advising be done if the faculty are on campus only on Friday (August 17), and classes begin the following Monday?  Department chairs, who are under contract for a portion of the summer, will be expected to participate in advising.  It is hoped that some of the faculty will voluntarily come in to help the department chairs with advising.      
Has there been any effort in the past to coordinate HSU’s spring break with the grade schools and/or College of the Redwoods (CR)?  This year’s spring break is coordinated with CR.  It is more difficult to coordinate with the grade schools and the high schools as there is not a uniform calendar for K-12.

Senator Fulgham declared a point of order, stating that the conversation was turning into a debate.  There was no ruling on the point of order.

The number of Monday holidays in the Fall of 2000, due to Veterans’ Day observance falling on Monday, causes Monday laboratory sections to fall out of synch.  Has there been any discussion of dividing Thanksgiving break into a Fall Break and a Thanksgiving Break, as has been done in the past?  Having two breaks, a Fall Break and a Thanksgiving Break, would even out the number of instructional days that occur on Mondays.  Additionally, would it be helpful to consider a change (in the future) from 50 minutes sessions to 60 minutes sessions, to prevent the crunch that we’re seeing in the calendar?
Regarding the above second point; CR has gone to an extended period calendar and has reduced their semester to 15 weeks.  Stanislaus also has an extended period calendar with a shorter semester.  It is a possibility for HSU; though it causes some logistical issues that would need to be worked through.

All of these issues have been addressed in the past.  With turnover, ie., new faculty and new senators, the issues are being raised again.  The Thanksgiving Break was lengthened because of the lack of student attendance in classes scheduled on Monday and Tuesday before the holiday.  The Veteran’s Day holiday will not always be on a Monday; it just happens to fall that way in 2007/2008.  The campus chose in the past not to tie Spring Break to a Christian holiday; so the eighth week of the semester was chosen arbitrarily.  Given the guidelines from the Chancellor’s Office and in order to meet the contract, this proposed calendar is the best possible solution.  The only other possible solution is to move everything forward one week; but this moves finals up against the break.

It was requested that HSU’s commencement not be coordinated with CR’s commencement again; complaints were received about the lack of availability of lodging.  It was noted that students have already begun to indicate that they will be taking the week of the Veteran’s Day holiday off, as well as Thanksgiving week off.

Concern was expressed about the calendar’s short period for grading and evaluation days.  Some faculty members feel that their grading and evaluation is compromised by just having a couple of days to turn grades in.  Allowing one week for grading and evaluation would be more realistic.  It was proposed that this be considered for future academic years.
Hillary Dashiell, Registrar, provided a hand-out of the timeline and activities that occur after grades are due to illustrate the reasons for the short grading period.  If grades are delayed by a week, all processes are pushed back, including financial aid processes; since state employees have the week between Christmas and New Year’s Day off.  Change from past practice also takes into account that today’s students have an expectation that they will receive their financial aid checks in a timely matter.  If grades were delayed until later in December, financial aid checks would not go out before January 17, and students would not receive their residual checks prior to the beginning of spring semester, and would not be able to purchase their books.

It was suggested that classes might begin on Wednesday, rather than Monday.  It was noted that for the sciences, this would not work well, especially for foundation classes with multiple lab sections.  It was also noted that the time savings would be limited.
Senator Mortazavi asked if senators were ready to vote on the calendar.  Voting occurred and the motion PASSED unanimously.

M/S/U (Fulgham/MacConnie) to make this an emergency item for immediate transmittal to the President.

2.
Resolution on the General University Policy on Distance Education (#27-
05/06-
EP)

M/S (Kornreich/Moyer) to place the resolution on the floor.

Resolution on the General University Policy on Distance Education

RESOLVED:  That the Academic Senate of Humboldt State University recommends that the University accept and implement the attached “General University Policy on Distance Education,” dated May 1, 2006, to become effective the beginning of the academic year 2006/07.  The policy will be reviewed by the Senate in two years. 

RATIONALE:  Over the past decade, a number of key policy issues have been identified as barriers to the sustained development and delivery of distance education courses at HSU.  The Distance Learning Subcommittee of the UCC analyzed these issues and was able to collect appropriate data from six CSU campuses where Distance Learning is a sustained and successful element of the academic programs.  The proposed policy represents a set of recommendations based on analysis of those data.

Amended May 9, 2006

Senator Kornreich provided a brief introduction to the resolution.  The packet for today contains supporting information for the resolution, including a summary of the primary changes made to the policy, since it last went through the Senate.  Distance Education is occurring now on campus.  We are in desperate need of a policy and a procedure for allocating resources.  The resolution was amended at the last Senate meeting and now includes implementation for a two-year trial period, after which the policy will be reviewed.  The policy will come back to the Senate in two years to examine its successes and problems.  It is a sound policy, reflecting compromises made by all parties involved.   
Discussion:

The floor was given to Dean Higgins, who expressed her hope that all have read the documents very carefully, including the minority report included in the packet.  The campus does not need a policy for resource allocation; that is a prerogative of the Deans and Department Chairs.  Any curriculum change needs to be brought to the attention of the university community; distance education is only one type of curriculum change.  Many campuses do not have separate policies for distance education; it is questionable whether or not a policy is needed at all.  There need to be guidelines and recommendations on how to deal emerging distance education, so that any course that is proposed meets academic rigor.  Proposals should go through the departments, colleges, and deans.  As we move in the direction of distance education, the competition for resources needs to be brought to the attention of the university, so that adequate resources are provided.  It should not be the prerogative of a committee to determine priorities for resources.  All that is needed is a change to the curricular proposal form; add a check box for distance education.  All the standards in this proposed policy should apply to every course.  It is not the purview of the Senate to establish responsibilities of the distance education coordinator.  There are too many things included that should not be in a policy.  Senators were urged to vote down the resolution.  
Q:  What harm would implementation of the policy on a two-year trial basis might have?  A:  The College of Professional Studies does not have enough faculty to fill vacancies on currently existing committees.  This policy creates another infrastructure and committee structure that is not needed.  It would hamper the promotion of distance education by creating unneeded obstacles, by requiring criteria that are not applied to all courses.  A curriculum committee should not be making resource allocation decisions.  The policy is flawed and discriminatory.
The above comments were endorsed.  In addition, it was noted that 1.c. and 4.c. would be difficult to implement; since DE courses draw upon the same resources used by traditional courses (Blackboard, Moodle, etc.).  The policy causes the distance education courses to be more highly scrutinized.  It is not appropriate for a committee to be prioritizing the use of personnel and facilities for distance education.
The views that have been expressed are in direct opposition to views expressed by distance education coordinators at CSU campuses that have well-established distance education programs.  When the UCC began to develop this policy, individuals on campus with interest and knowledge in distance education were invited to participate.  In addition, seven different CSU campuses were contacted and their respective distance education coordinators were interviewed and asked for advice on specific problems that had been cited at HSU as reasons not to develop distance education.  Their feedback and advice was incorporated into the policy.  Fourteen committees have now reviewed this policy.  The UCC has been trying to develop a policy for sixteen years.  The policy is not perfect; but it seems that if the campus is going to invest in a significant effort to increase distance education, create an environment for growth, then a policy that reflects the wisdom of people who have actually done it makes sense.  This is a policy for the development of large-scale distance learning; not just for a few courses.
It was noted that, from the perspective of someone who has experience with distance education courses that have been developed without a policy in place, the lack of a policy created a more conducive environment for development of courses.  All courses went through the normal course proposal process and were scrutinized as closely, if not more closely, than other courses.  They also received external evaluation by a team of CSU distance education coordinators, using a CSU system-wide rubric for evaluating online courses.  Being without a policy has not hampered the development of online courses.  The cumbersome nature of the proposed policy will discourage many people.

One of the reasons that it is necessary for a central, designated person to at least become advisory on the issue of allocating resources, is that there are centralized university resources used primarily for distance education, for example the one TV studio on campus.  Resources used primarily for distance education are currently sometimes difficult to come by.  
The policy includes criteria that are unique to distance education courses, such as 2.b.  This is not an issue for traditional courses; while in a distance education course there is potential for abuse.  This was brought to the UCC as an important matter to address.  Requesting that course proposals add a sentence to indicate which method will be used to insure the integrity of student work does not seem to be onerous enough to prevent people from developing proposals.  
All of the work that has gone into the development of this policy is appreciated.  The policy is not perfect and it may be cumbersome to implement.  Is it known how many people are not currently engaged in distance education because there is no policy in place? It is not clear whether the objections being expressed are to the proposed policy or to having a policy at all.  This policy helps to clarify and provide guidelines and includes WASC guidelines on best practices.  As the policy is implemented and reviewed in two years; it can be done in an informed way with all documentation available.
M/S (Backus/Fulgham) to end debate.  Voting occurred and motion PASSED with 21 Yes votes, 2 No votes, and 3 Abstentions. [there were 28 voting members present]
Voting on the resolution occurred and PASSED with 16 Yes votes, 6 No votes, and 4 Abstentions.
3.
Resolution on Adding Administrators to Senate Standing Committees (#01-
06/07-EX)

M/S (Cheyne/Backues) to place the resolution on the floor.

Resolution to Add Administrators to the Academic Senate Standing Committees

RESOLVED: That the Academic Senate of Humboldt State University recommends adding an administrator to the following three standing committees as a non-voting, ex-officio member, as noted below:


Faculty Affairs Committee:

Associate Vice President for Faculty Affairs


Educational Policies Committee:
Vice Provost for Academic Programs and 







Undergraduate Studies


Student Affairs Committee:

Vice President, Student Affairs, or Designee


RATIONALE: The addition of administrative representatives to the Senate standing committees will facilitate communication between the Academic Senate and the University administration on pertinent issues.  
There was no discussion.  Voting on the resolution occurred and PASSED.

4.
Resolution on Revision to Outstanding Professor Selection Process (#25-
05/06-FA)

M/S (Schwetman/Haag) to place the resolution on the floor.

Resolution on Revision to Outstanding Professor Selection Process

RESOLVED:  That the Academic Senate of Humboldt State University recommends that the name of the HSU Outstanding Professor Award be  changed to Award for Teaching Excellence (for tenured faculty); and be it further

RESOLVED: That the Academic Senate of Humboldt State University recommends that in addition to the HSU  Award  for Teaching Excellence (for tenured faculty), three new campus awards be established:  1) Award for Teaching Excellence (for probationary faculty); 2)  Award  for Teaching Excellence (for lecturers), and 3) Lifetime Teaching Excellence Award; and be it further

RESOLVED:  That the Academic Senate of Humboldt State University recommends that  the criteria for the selection of awardees and the documentation provided by the nominator/nominee, as set forth in the attachment to this resolution, be adopted and distributed to all faculty along with the invitation for nominations; and be it further

RESOLVED:  That the Academic Senate of Humboldt State University recommends that the invitation for nominations for all Awards be distributed to faculty, staff and students during the first week in October, with a deadline for submissions by February 1; and be it further

RESOLVED: That the Academic Senate of Humboldt State University be the body that grants the awards; and be it further

RESOLVED:  That the Academic Senate of Humboldt State University recommends that Section 823 of the Faculty Handbook be amended to reflect approved changes as appropriate; and be it further

RESOLVED:  That the Academic Senate of Humboldt State University recommends that Appendix F, Article XVI. Committees, Section 4. Faculty Award Committee be amended to include the following committee membership: Six members of the teaching faculty (at least three of whom are previous recipients of at least one of the Teaching Excellence Awards) appointed for one-year terms by the Senate Appointments Committee, and two students appointed by the Associated Students President; and be it further

RESOLVED: That the Academic Senate of Humboldt State University recommends that Appendix F, Article XVI Committees, Section 4: Faculty Awards Committee be amended to have the Chair of the Faculty Awards Committee be chosen by the membership of the committee from among the previous recipients of one of the Teaching  Excellence Awards; and be it further 

RESOLVED:  That the Academic Senate of Humboldt State University recommends the all award recipients are honored at commencement for which the award was given and receive a plaque and that all award nominees receive a certificate.     

RATIONALE:  The current selection process for the Outstanding Professor Award was developed to replace a process for the earlier systemwide Trustee’s Outstanding Professor Award, and to make it a campus award.  The fundamental task of Humboldt State University is teaching, yet we could do a better job in recognizing and rewarding those members of the faculty who have been and are doing outstanding work as teachers.  The university has limited itself to only one award which frequently goes almost unnoticed.  Following several suggestions made by the Faculty Awards Committee (see attached) and others, the Faculty Affairs Committee offers the above resolution for Senate discussion, and we hope, approval. The main thrust of the resolution is to increase the number of awards and make it very clear that they are for teaching, not for scholarship in the traditional sense (we already have a scholar of the year award). The committee feels very strongly that the outstanding teaching done by our lecturers needs recognition, that the same is true of those in probationary positions and finally that those who have given a lifetime’s service to excellence in teaching our students deserve special recognition.  Although not part of the resolution, we consider the three Teaching Excellence Awards to be equal in merit.  We also hope that the plaques and certificates of the recipients and nominees will be displayed in such a way so that students, staff and visitors will see the importance Humboldt State University places on teaching excellence. We also hope that the University administration will welcome the expansion and visibility of these awards as a means to advertise the commitment the institution has to teaching excellence.

Thus the actual changes the resolution calls for are the number of awards, the name of the awards, the makeup of the committee, the “due” dates, limiting each of the awards to a specific group of faculty,  specifying the minimum number of years of service for nominees,  the minimum number of years of  student evaluations required, allowing the possibility of rolling over files of non-recipients for evaluation the following year  and  making the decision on choosing the recipient of the awards the prerogative of the Senate (See the last page of the attached letter from the Chair of the faculty Awards Committee.)

M/S (Fulgham/Backues) to refer the resolution back to the Faculty Affairs Committee, to develop a streamlined resolution on the first and second resolves, and attach a policy of specifics to the resolution, and have the Committee report back in four weeks.
Discussion on the motion to refer back to the committee:
Senator Fulgham was asked to be more specific about why he is requesting the resolution be referred back to the Faculty Affairs Committee.  His reasons included:  the resolution both advocates policy and includes specifics which should be embedded in a separate policy; there are no comments about the dinner, which is one of the main points in the recommendations from the Faculty Awards Committee; and there is nothing in the resolved clauses about rolling forward nominations.  What is needed is a policy attached to a simple resolution.  It would be too complicated to amend on the floor.
It was noted that the existing deadline for the call for nominations is the first week in September.  The resolution calls for a change in the deadline to February 1.  Is everyone okay with the current deadline being suspended?
There is no guarantee that the resolution will pass; even if it comes back in four weeks.  The deadline for the current process will have been missed.

It was suggested that the current policy/procedure be followed until a new policy is passed and the implementation be set for 2007/08, if a new policy is passed.

It was felt that the Senate should at least discuss what has presented, before referring it back to the Committee.  It would be helpful to provide comments and feedback, rather than just sending it back.

It was suggested that after dealing with the current motion, a motion be made to extend the deadline for this year, and have the call for nominations go out mid-October.

Senator Fulgham requested to withdraw his motion to refer the resolution back to committee.  
Voting occurred and PASSED with 18 Yes votes, 3 (?) No votes, and 1 Abstention.

[Note for future reference:  “Any motion can be withdrawn.  Before a motion has been stated by the presiding officer, its proposer may change it or withdraw it without the assembly’s permission.  After a motion has been stated to the assembly by the presiding officer, it becomes the property of that body, and the proposer may withdraw it only if no objection is raised.  If a member objects, the proposer or some other member may move that the proposer ‘be allowed to withdraw the motion.’  This motion is undebatable, can have no other motions applied to it, and requires a majority vote” (Sturgis).]
Discussion of the resolution:
A different structure was proposed.  Currently there are three areas of review in the RTP process:  teaching, scholarship, and service.  There should be recognition by the university, not just the academic senate, of those three areas.  This would include awards for Excellence in Teaching, Scholar of the Year, and Excellence in Service.  A fourth award, the Outstanding Professor Award, would embody all three qualities.  This recognition should be done at the university level.
In the spirit of inclusiveness, there is more than one kind of faculty member on campus; counselors and librarians should also be included for recognition.  
Resolved clauses 3-9 should be part of a separately-written policy.  The resolution needs to include something about a dinner for the recipients.  The rationale includes a statement about rolling forward files, but there is no timeline.  There is no implementation date or sunshine of the old policy.  It isn’t necessary for nominees to receive a certificate.  We need a policy with a brief resolution, including an implementation date.
It is a good idea to review the whole process.  Introducing four teaching awards may serve to water down the prestige of the award.  Outstanding Professor or Outstanding Faculty Member is an appropriate moniker and it should include all members of the General Faculty, which includes library faculty, lecturers, and counseling faculty.  It would be preferable to have one award, covering all faculty at the university, rather than several awards.  

Good suggestions have been made, but there have been no suggestions for amendments.  We need to either change it here, or send it back to committee, or vote it down.  Sending it back to committee would be preferred.
As a solution to the concern about watering down the prestige of the awards, it was suggested that each of the awards be given with a $1,000 stipend (from the Provost’s budget).  
While sympathetic to the idea that the awards should be on par with the RTP process; not everyone feels that HSU sits on an equilateral triangle.  Teaching is emphasized over research and service.  If the criteria are going to be re-written, they should reflect the values of the faculty.

If there are going to be several awards, then they all need to be reviewed at the same time, including the Scholar of the Year award.  Otherwise, we should just deal with the Outstanding Professor Award for now, and then begin working on other awards as a future project.

M/S (Cheyne/Thobaben) to postpone this to the first meeting of the spring term.  A diversity of viewpoints has been expressed on this issue.  If it is referred back to the Faculty Affairs Committee, it would be difficult to respond to all of the differing viewpoints.  Rather than have the Committee spend time and return with a resolution that still might not be satisfactory, postponing it would give the Committee time to collect more information.  
It was noted that if the resolution were postponed to a time certain, it would return to the Senate in the exact same form that it is currently in.  For this reason, referring it to committee would be preferable.  The Faculty Affairs Committee can gather the information it needs, and come back with a different resolution.
It was suggested that the existing policy be used this year, that this resolution be defeated, and that the Faculty Affairs Committee come back with a new resolution.
Senator Cheyne requested to withdraw her motion.  There were no objections; the motion was withdrawn.
M/S (Kornreich/Backues) to refer the resolution back to the Faculty Affairs Committee to gather more information as needed and re-write the resolution.
Senator Fulgham moved to end debate.

Point of order – it was noted that there is already a motion on the floor.  There was no ruling on the point of order.  [Note for future reference:  A motion to end debate is of higher precedence that a motion to refer back to committee (Sturgis). :->]
There is no timeline included in the motion to refer back to committee.  It seems that there should be more discussion so that the committee will have more feedback to work with.

It is imperative to have additional conversation about this in the Senate and it is hoped that the Senate Executive Committee will put this on a future agenda.  The Faculty Affairs Committee needs to have a better sense of what the body as a whole wants and would be willing to support.  The Committee could draw upon some of the ideas presented and pick out some themes to help facilitate a future discussion at the Senate.

M/S (Fulgham/Backues) to end debate.  Voting occurred and PASSED with 1 Abstention.
Voting on the motion to refer Resolution #25-05/06-FA) back to committee occurred and PASSED Unanimously.
The Senate Executive Committee will determine a date for further discussion at the Senate.
5.
Report from Task Group on Review of Campus Committees – Discussion
The report was briefly summarized; highlighting the task group’s primary recommendations, general recommendations, and some of the recommendations on individual committees.  Further work is needed to complete the survey of committees on campus and to develop guidelines and principles for forming and dissolving campus committees.
M/S/P (Fulgham/Van Duzer) to receive the report with thanks to the task group.
M/S/P (Fulgham/Cheyne) to refer the report to the Senate Executive Committee to review and create specific resolutions to address the points brought forward by the task group regarding specific committees.
Chair Mortazavi suspended the rules to move beyond the Time Certain Adjournment, in order to have a discussion on the Annual Report from the Diversity Plan Action Council.

6.
Annual Report from Diversity Plan Action Council (DPAC) – Discussion
Senator Rawal introduced colleagues from DPAC and briefly discussed the Council and its work and the Annual Report that was published at the end of spring term 2006.  The report is available online at: http://www.humboldt.edu/~dpac/docs/dpac_report_final.pdf
Quarterly reports are also available on the web site, as well as minutes.
Copies of a portion of the report on “Areas of Priority for Action in 2006-2007” were handed-out.  The Council would like feedback on these areas of action.  Support and buy-in from academic leadership on the areas of priority for action is important.
The Council does not want to be seen as the diversity police.  It would like to work with different units and departments on campus to help provide support for some of the initiatives in the Diversity Action Plan.  The Council recognizes that the Plan is a living document and is open to suggestions and comments.

The report was put together using a consensus process; a lot of energy was put into it.  A statement from Marylyn Paik-Nicely, Director of the Multicultural Center, member of DPAC, and one of the original authors of the Diversity Action Plan was shared:
First, I would like to thank the members of the Academic Senate for your interest in and feedback on the DPAC Annual Report.  Your input is essential.  Please keep in mind that the Diversity Action Plan is a ‘living’ document, which means we, as a community, can amend the Plan, add to it, or delete items that become obsolete.  I ask that you participate in the process by problem solving, providing suggestions and recommendations, and working with members of DPAC towards transforming our campus community.

Discussion:

What is the structure now and who is overseeing the recommendations now that there is no Director of Diversity and Compliance Services?  DPAC has tried to identify specific individuals or areas that have a role in recommended actions.  The Council is working with the President’s office during this transition, to address roles and responsibilities for Diversity and Compliance Services.  A staff member and a faculty member have been identified to work with the President’s Office on oversight and policy for this year; while it is determined what will happen for the future.  

The Plan includes a recommendation that diversity programming and policy oversight be separated from the compliance piece and that a full-time position be responsible for it.  
It was noted that some of these questions should be addressed to the President.

A question was raised regarding #1 under the Areas of Priority for Action.  How do we deal with state mandates, for example we no longer receive FTES for international students (one of the groups targeted for recruitment in #1).
It was reiterated that this is a living document; and will need to be adjusted as things change.  The legislature decided at end of this last budget discussion, that the only funding that will count for additional growth funding for the CSU will be funding for in-state students.  Students who are paying out of state tuition will not be counted as FTES for enrollment purposes.  However, their out of state tuition covers the cost of teaching those students.  Recruiting international students to HSU has benefits beyond generating money for the university.  There is a real benefit to the students who are here and the students who come. 

These are the kind of comments that the Council would like to receive from faculty, staff, and students so that it can consider and incorporate them into the plan.  It is a transitional period; leadership has been lost and the Council no longer has support staff to help with arranging meetings, etc.  The process needs to be kept active and needs and changes need to be addressed.

Thanks were expressed to the Council for working on this.  Is the recommendation that there be two full-time personnel, one for diversity and one for compliance, even though now they are part-time positions?
There is a desire to see a full-time university position established in the long-term for diversity.  For now, the compliance portion has been moved into Human Resources and it is not known exactly how it is being handled.  The diversity portion will be handled for the short-term by a faculty associate or a combination of a faculty associate and a staff member.  

What has happened to the student part of the compliance piece which has been shifted over to Human Resources?  The compliance piece has been sent to Human Resources and there is discussion underway, among multiple individuals, to determine how to pick up various pieces that were handled by the former office, including matters that affect students.  Colleen Mullery (Academic Personnel Services) and Mary Fischer (Human Resources) are working together on this.  A proposal will eventually be forwarded to the President.

Concern was expressed regarding two of the recommendations that appear in the Annual Report.  Priority Action item #5 encourages the “conversion of one current instructional day into a day where all faculty members are required to incorporate Dialogue on Race events in the curriculum.”  As a senator, it would be difficult to be put in the position of requiring faculty to teach something this specific.  As a faculty member, there would be a feeling of resentment towards having someone else determining that requirement.  The academic year is already too short; and mandating that faculty teach something unrelated during their class time would not go over well.  Priority Action item #8 is also of concern.  It includes a diversity component as part of the RTP process; how would this be measured?  How would faculty be evaluated on this?     

DPAC is not an authoritative body; it is a group of people who volunteered to gather and facilitate campus-wide efforts to raise diversity issues and personal accountability for diversity on campus.  The group was charged by the President to keep a finger on the pulse of the campus, to provide oversight of the implementation of recommendations, to identify obstacles and possible solutions, to keep the document dynamic, and to keep the awareness of and commitment to diversity on campus alive.

The report contains a recommendation regarding the separation of personnel working with diversity and compliance issues, because of the potential for conflict that exists.  It puts one individual in the impossible position of both promoting and defending issues as they arise.  DPAC did not anticipate that the recommendation would result in the change that has occurred; it was clarified that the elimination of the office of Diversity and Compliance Services was not initiated by DPAC.
Senators were thanked for their comments.  Further comments may be sent to  dpac@humboldt.edu or to Senator Rawal.

Meeting adjourned at 6:05 p.m.  

M/S/P (Fulgham/Kornreich) to adjourn.  Meeting adjourned at 6:05 p.m.


















